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SUBMISSION

RE: Application for Modification of Major Project Approval 10_0204
1. Coastal Hamlets seeks to amend the approval under part 3A of the EPA Act 1979 for subdivision plan to create two lots in the Heritage Precinct. The current approval condition number A7 (a) the PAC requires the precinct to be consolidated into a single lot.
 It is claimed by Coastal Hamlets that to subdivide this lot into 2 separate lots “is consistent with the Statement of Heritage Impact prepared by Giles Tribe, 2011” yet  page 14  of this Heritage Impact Study states  “No subdivision within the Wallarah House precinct is proposed.”
Since the beginning of the Catherine Hill Bay township the Wallarah House Precinct (the bluff) has always been open for public access. (See attached photo). If this area was cut in two and fenced as proposed in the Application for Modification then it would have a significant impact on the relationship that has always existed between the Bay’s village, the Mine Managers house and Jetty Master’s house.

 In the interest of maintaining the integrity of the Heritage Precinct the Association strongly believes that the original PAC approval should remain unaltered.
2. PAC’s condition of approval does not allow for the use of the developer’s accredited certifiers for design and plan approval. The Association maintains that this condition of approval should remain unaltered.

· An independent certification system is necessary to ensure quality development outcomes.

· An independent certification system is necessary to ensure integrity of the development’s outcomes.

· To ensure public and community confidence in the process  

It is in the community interest that plans should not be approved by accredited certifiers employed by the developer. 
· Coastal Walkway Design

· Construction Waste Management

· Environmental management Plan

· Stormwater Management 
· Water Quality Management Strategy

· Flora and Fauna Management

· Habitat restoration Plan

· Landscaping Plans

· Filling and haulage

· Geotechnical Investigations/earthworks

· Roads-general

· Montifiore Street Upgrade

· Water and Sewer services/Infrastructure

· Ecology/trees

· Roads

· Stormwater

· Subdivision Works

All of the above plans should only be approved by Council, as intended by PAC’s determination. Given the potential for a conflict of interest, the Project Approval should not be modified to allow accredited certifiers to carry out this work.
Yours faithfully 

Suzanne Whyte

President, Catherine Hill Bay Progress Association

